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SCP-AC MINUTES 

March 16, 2015: 2:00-3:30 PM

Trina Pundurs (UCB), Vicki Grahame (UCI), Valerie Bross (UCLA)  Sarah Sheets (UCM, chair), Manuel Urrizola (UCR), Elaine McCracken (UCSB), Marcia Barrett (UCSC), Becky Culbertson (UCSD/SCP), Adolfo Tarango (UCSD/SCP), Beatrice Mallek (UCSF)

Recorder:  Elaine McCracken

1. Announcements-
Becky Culbertson was named as a recipient of the annual Ulrich’s Serials Librarianship Award. The award will be presented at ALA Annual in San Francisco.
2. SCP Update (Adolfo/Becky)
Adolfo will send out the monthly SCP Update soon.
There are 10,000 DOAJ records on the issn portal. 
OCLC Knowledge Base (KB)—moving forward. Ok to do serials on a regular basis. Still looking at a mechanism to do monographs. This will be performed using a straight, batch process, on a monthly basis.
By the end of March, OCLC will no longer have the WorldCat Collection sets. These will be available through Collection Manager in the KB. Will need to use Marc Edit to massage the records. 
3. 856 guidelines for E-monographs (Sarah/Adolfo)
SCP and the ER team at CDL formed a task group to review options and suggest guidelines for selecting 856 urls to use in bibliographic e-monographs cataloged by SCP. The background for URL guidelines for SCP cataloged e-serials adopted on October 3, 2005 can be found at: http://www.cdlib.org/services/collections/scp/docs/UClinkresolverguidelines.doc. Ten years later, SCP finds itself cataloging many more licensed e-monograph packages, and the guidelines that work for e-serials needs to be adjusted for e-monographs. This URL guideline sets down a specific prioritized order for urls types. SCP-AC suggested adding the word Licensed into the title of this guideline to be more specific, and moving the Scope statement up ahead of the Background section. There was a question on whether SCP periodically checks the publisher urls to determine if they are still valid. The answer is no, not systematically. 
Action: Adolfo will update the two suggested changes to the document, and then send on to SAG3 as an FYI. 
4. Proposal for Tracking Perpetual Entitlements in Bibliographic Records for Serials (Adolfo)
Adriana, Becky, and Adolfo have prepared a proposal, the purpose being to allow collection managers to review CDL’s consortial bibliographic records and determine quickly and easily whether CDL has a license that says we have access to this content forever (perpetually).   This proposal suggests that the data pertaining to perpetual access be added into a 9XX field.
[bookmark: _GoBack]There were a number of questions and suggestions discussed related to this proposal: Why not use a 793 with a specific 1st indicator code instead of a 9xx field? Can we code so the field/data will not display in the public catalog? Can we assume that no 9xx note means no perpetual access (No – don’t assume). Collection Managers can still contact CDL Acquisitions.
There are still some outstanding questions to SCP needs to consider with this proposal. Becky will revise this proposal further, and add to next month’s agenda for further discussion.
Action: All campus SCP-AC liaisons need to send Adolfo their list of all locally used 9XX fields by March 30, 2015. SCP will then determine which 9XX fields can be used for the consortial 9XX Perpetual access field. 


 

